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2nd October 2023

Dear parent/carer,

After many weeks of anticipation, I am today excited and hugely privileged to join the Edenderry Primary School family.

The appointment of a new school principal inevitably brings change and that can often be a concern, so I write on this very first day to provide you with some initial thoughts regarding the road ahead.  

My immediate priority is to get to know and to build relationships with our children, our staff and you our parents and carers, and to get to know how the school currently works.  So, as a new member of staff, I will be doing a lot of watching, listening and learning.  Right now, most of you will know Edenderry much better than I do and if I am to gain a clear and accurate understanding of what is important to both the school itself and to the community, I am dependent on all of your views.  Getting that understanding and an understanding of our strengths, as well as the barriers we face, is vital if am to maintain the standards of leadership that this school is renowned for.

In the longer term, I hope that we will together revisit our hopes for the school in order to identify a shared and relevant vision for its future.  Whilst this school has a longstanding tradition of high-quality care and academic achievement, last week, when I met with the staff for the first time, I outlined some personal views regarding our future.  These included a hope that together we can identify steps that will ensure that Edenderry continues to be known as a school where:

· the children are safe, happy and physically and emotionally healthy;

· the curriculum is suitable, relevant, child-centred, holistic, inclusive and flexible to the children’s needs;

· planning, teaching and assessment leads to success for every child; and

· every child is included and valued equally.

As well as identifying that vision together, later in the academic year, I will be encouraging us all to consider approaches that will help us to achieve our vision, including consideration of how we: 

· monitor progress for the school and our children;

· respond to and overcome our challenges and barriers;

· define, celebrate and embed success for our children; and

· create the right conditions for growth and development.  

Obviously, these are key questions for the staff and governors.  They are also, however, key questions for you as parents and carers and we will create opportunities to hear from you as we move forward together.

In many cases, the school will already be doing much of the above very well.  It is, however, vitally important that we are sure of what is good and perhaps more importantly, that we can also identify what needs to be better.

Please be patient with us as a staff, particularly while I ‘find my feet’.  The fact is, I cannot be an effective leader without first being an effective learner and I have much now to learn about life here in Edenderry.

You will already appreciate that the school has well-communicated procedures in place for speaking to staff, but please be assured that you are always welcome to contact me via the school office, should you wish to discuss any aspect of school life.  

Thank you to the children, the staff, the governors and to you for your warm welcome.  I very much look forward to getting to know you and more importantly playing a positive and supportive role in the life of your child or children.  

Yours faithfully,


Mr. S. Blevins

Principal
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